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ATC POSITION ON
PROPOSED CHANGE TO EN590 PARAGRAPH 5.4.3.
ATC believe the proposed addition creates an unnecessary chemical constraint that is not justified given all the potential sources and forms of trace amounts of sodium that could exist in bulk diesel.  Although this topic highlights the need for an effective IDID cleanliness performance test method for diesel, the proposed addition relating to trace amounts of sodium does not add anything constructive to the current specification.  It would be impossible to measure, monitor or enforce hence should not be included within EN590.

Although it is acknowledged that instances of IDID have been linked to low levels of specific sodium contamination, it should be noted that the cause of this issue has been identified and is being addressed effectively within the context of the existing statement 5.4.3 in EN590.  

Brief background to the proposed EN 590 wording
Following investigations by CEN into alleged links between IDID deposits and trace sodium content in some parts of Europe and especially southern France, comments relating to additives have been submitted at CEN WG 24 for proposed inclusion in EN590. 
Delphi have proposed that section 5.4 “Generally applicable requirements and related test methods” be changed.  Within this section item 5.4.3 currently reads;

“Diesel fuel shall be free from any adulterant or contaminant that may render the fuel unacceptable for use in diesel engine vehicles.”
Delphi’s proposal is to add the following sentences to this section;

 In particular, trace concentrations of sodium are known to adversely affect fuel quality, with effects including filter blockage and deposit formation.  

Sodium compounds are used at different stages during production and distribution of diesel fuel. The unintended carry-over of sodium needs to be excluded either by installing an effective monitoring process or through elimination of sources for sodium contamination”.  
This will be included as a proposal at the next WG-24 in November.  So far there has been no substantial objection from participating CEN members other than minor suggestions to reflect more normal language, e.g. “shall be excluded” or “should be excluded” rather than “needs to be excluded”.   ATC has discussed this with CONCAWE, who are expected to prepare a similar response to the proposed ATC statement.

